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Columbus Technical College 
Local Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904
Monday, August 24, 2015
12:30 p.m. - J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
Board Members Present:   David Fox, Joe Slade Johnson, John Pritchett, Ben Richardson, and Jim Trott 
Staff Present:   Tara Askew, Monique Baucham, Lorette Hoover, April Hopson, Gloria Johnson, James Loyd, Cheryl Myers, Karen Thomas, Melanie Thornton, and Tommy Wilson
Call to Order:   Chairman Fox called the meeting to order at 12:37 p.m.
Approval of Minutes for June 11, 2015:   Chairman Fox called for any corrections, deletions or additions to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the June 11, 2015 minutes.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved.

Staff Reports

President’s Report

Lorette Hoover’s report included:
· Ms. Hoover asked April Hopson, Director of Adult Education (AE), to present the AE report.  Ms. Hoover also stated that Ms. Hopson will be invited occasionally, to present the report and give an update on the activities in AE. 

· Ms. Hoover announced two new prospective board members: David McCurry, Superintendent of Chattahoochee County Schools and Gloria Battle, who recently retired as a part-time librarian of Columbus Technical College.

· Ms. Hoover stated that The Technical College Directors’ Association (TCDA) and Foundation Association Conference will be held October 26–28 at the Buck Head Conference Center in Atlanta.
April Hopson’s report included:
· Updates:  Ms. Hopson reported that Adult Education (AE) had one of the highest increases in enrollment for the state.
 On June 30, the end of FY 2015, the Adult Education Program served 1,594 students who achieved 12 hours or more, a total of 2,393 walk-ins inquired about AE within the six county service areas, and a total of 41 GEDs were obtained.
On Thursday, May 28, 2015, the Columbus Technical College AE program grant was renewed for the FY 2016.
The Ribbon Cutting Ceremony was held on Thursday, August 20 to celebrate the grand opening of the new location (1st floor of the Library) for the Adult Education Program. 
· Department News:  Year End Data from TCSG: 

1. Columbus Technical College exceeded their projection by 54 students.

2. Columbus Technical College ended the year with a 1.9% increase in NRS (National Reporting System) student enrollment.

3. Columbus Technical College met all of their ESL (English as a Second Language) federal benchmarks.
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· Service to the Community:  The David H. Aldrich Community Center in Pine Mountain (a new location) has been added to the Adult Education roster. They held their first class on Monday, July 20th. Classes are being offered Monday through Thursday from 9 am-12 pm.
 Mayor Jim Trott was an immense part of this new addition. The Mildred Terry Library site will open in November.  The Elizabeth Canty site will open tomorrow, August 25th. There are 100 students on the waiting list and only 20 can be serviced at this time.
Institutional Effectiveness
Monique Baucham’s report included: 
· Institutional Effectiveness:   The Strategic Plan of 2015-2020 called, “Framing Our Future: Student Success, Workforce Development and Community Empowerment” was launched on Planning Day, August 6, 2015. 

Strategic Plan Priorities:

1. Strategic Priority One: Academic Excellence and Student Success

2. Strategic Priority Two: Workforce and Community

3. Strategic Priority Three: College Vitality

4. Strategic Priority Four: Stewardship and Philanthropy

5. Strategic Priority Five: Professional Development

· Course Evaluation Pilot Study:   The course evaluation response rate for the six courses included in the pilot study was 72%. This was a significant improvement from the previous response rate of 27%.  Additional courses will be added in the fall (fully implemented), including Move on When Ready high school sites, and the Adult Education.
· Accreditation:   The Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges (SACSCOC) reaffirmed Columbus Technical College without sanction. A monitoring report for standard 3.3.1.1, educational outcomes, must be submitted to SACSCOC on or before April 2016.

Academic Affairs

Melanie Thornton’s report included:

· Division of Business:   Students enrolled in the Criminal Justice Degree program at Columbus Technical College are encouraged to take the CRJU 2110 course as one of their electives. The class provides insight on FEMA (Federal Emergency Management Agency), National Incident Management System and Homeland Security initiatives. The class also allows the students an opportunity to obtain certification from FEMA.  Students’ are required to take the FEMA ICS-100 exam four weeks prior to the completion of the class with an expectation of earning 80% or higher.  A total of ten students have been awarded the FEMA ICS-100 Certificate.  
· Division of Health Sciences:   Twelve students completed the Radiologic Technology courses in July 2015.  Six of these students have already been employed.  Three have relocated with the U.S. Military.  All twelve students are scheduled to take the National Certification Exam.  
· Funeral Service Education Degree Program:   This is a new program request that we are focusing on to bring to our area at Columbus Technical College.  Ms. Hoover stated that the requested came from Columbus’ funeral services’ directors located in the area.  We would like to get the program at least on our program approved list. Currently, it is only offered at Ogeechee Technical College in Statesboro, Georgia.
Columbus Technical College

Local Board of Director’s Meeting Minutes

Monday, August 24, 2015

Page 3
Student Affairs

Ms. Tara Askew’s report included:
· Admissions:   We have received 2,485 applications (43% enrolled in the college).
· Enrollment:   The total enrollment as of today, Aug. 24, is 3,690 (increase from last fall).
· Recruitment and Student Activities: All Pinning Ceremonies have been completed as of August 4, 2015. Approximately 230 students attended New Student Orientation on August 5 and approximately 90 attended on August 13.
· Disability Special Services Office:   The Director, Interpreter and a representative from the IT Department received training on August 3 from VRI an Educational Video Remote Interpreting Service.
· Registrar’s Office:   A total of 958 transcripts were processed for the month, generating $4,790.  A total of 214 credentials were awarded: 54 degrees, 32 diplomas, and 128 certificates.
· Financial Aid Services:   A total of $10, 686,685 has been awarded in financial aid funds for the fiscal year 2015. The Georgia Student Finance Commission has issued a letter indicating that FY 2015 is considered reconciled for Columbus Technical College.  The Federal Pell Grant will be reconciled by September 30, which is the deadline set by the DOE.  The Federal Work Study and Federal Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grant will be reconciled by October 1, which is the deadline set by the DOE. 
· Veteran Services:   There are 400 VA educational benefits’ recipients enrolled for the summer semester.  A total of 260 VA students or applicants visited or received services in the VA office during the month of August.
Administrative Services

Ms. Karen Thomas’ report included:
· Ms. Thomas gave the financial report for the period ending July 31, 2015.

· Fiscal year 2015 officially closed on July 17, 2015.  All funds were spent out of the $24,000,000 other than the returned funds of $565, classified as carryover.  
· The current projected budget amount is $24,037,066.25.  Our YTD revenue is $3,586,952.29 and our current expenditures are $2,163,336.02. Net revenue for the period is $1,423,616.27. Fall 2015 Semester is not included.  Projections will be monitored and amended as needed.
Operations

Mr. Tommy Wilson’s report included:

· Facility Management:  The active shooter exercise is scheduled for October 30, 2015. This is a mandatory exercise required by the Technical College Systems of Georgia (TSCG).
· FY -17 small capital outlay project, Industrial Engineering lab, has been submitted to TSCG.
· The world class lab renovation funding for welding has been requested and submitted to TCSG.
Information Technology 

· The network switches have been replaced in the Wright Building, Criminal Justice, Testing lab, Printing services, 2nd floor of Hartline building. 
· Student email support is now being handled by the IT staff.
Website
· The video page for Jason Cadagon to maintain and update has been completed.
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Economic Development

Mr. James Loyd’s report included:
· Dual Enrollment:  For Fall semester 2016, the dual enrollment classes in Certified Customer Service Specialist, Certified Manufacturing Specialist, and Certified Life & Health Insurance Specialist, approximately 65-70 students are enrolled.
· Career Connect Classes:  Approximately 700 ninth grade students are enrolled in the high school transition course.
· Customized Training is ongoing.  

· The Health and Safety program gave a successful presentation of First Aid and CPR for GREAT Program (Gang Resistance Education and Training) on June 11 and a CPR presentation on June 15.  Health and Safety will also host Basic Life Support (BLS) and HeartSaver First Aid (HSFA) classes both onsite and offsite for local businesses.
· Columbus Technical College was selected as finalist in the Post-Secondary Outreach category for the Technology Association of Georgia’s 2015 STEM Education Award and will attend the Awards’ event on Friday, August 28th in Atlanta.
· The Driver’s ED Program is limited to 286 scholarships for the entire six-county area. Cars and simulators are on the way.  Two instructors are certified and ready; five others are being processed.
Institutional Advancement

Ms. Gloria Johnson’s report included:
· Official notice has been received from the Department of Education that this is the last year for the formula grant. 
· The Department of Education will be consulted for permission to transfer the balance of personnel funds to operating expenses, to be used to meet some of the College’s needs for equipment.
· The Grainger’s and Maupin’s Scholarships have been awarded.  
Community & College Relations
Ms. Cheryl Myers report included:
· The process for rebuilding the CTC website has already began by receiving bids.
· The video of the Adult Education’s grand opening on Aug. 20th was videoed. 
· The TV channels WXTX and WTVM were also present to video the AE event.

Other Business: None
There being no further business for discussion, the meeting adjourned at 1:25 p.m.  The date of the next Board meeting is scheduled for September 28, 2015.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:
Mary Alexander
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